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Meeting Minutes 
September 10, 2015  

Meeting Location 
Dept. of Human Assistance  
2700 Fulton Ave  
Sacramento, CA. 95821 
Conference Room 58 

  
Facilitator: Addie Ellis – Chair  

Staffed by:   Jerri Thompson  

Meeting Attendees: 
• HSCC Members – Melinda Avey, Michael Ballance, Ernie Brown, Addie Ellis, Randy Hicks, Raymond Kemp, Danette Rada, 

Paul Tanner  

• Ex-officio Members and Liaisons – Gladys Deloney (DHA)   
• Guests – Paula Green, Sandra Jackson, Ryan Loofbourrow, Erin Maurie, Toni Moore, Tricia Rosenbaum, Effie H. Ruggles, 

Linda Saephanh  

Absent Members:    
• Tom Campbell, Sherri Z. Heller (Ex-officio), Paul Lake (Ex-Officio), Len Marowitz, Robert Silva Jr., Frank L. Topping, 

Angelina Woodberry 
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Topic Minutes 
Call to Order/Introductions Chair called the meeting to order and introductions were made.    

Approval of August 13, 2015 Minutes  Approval of August 13, 2015 Minutes:   Randy Hicks moved to approve, Ernie Brown Seconded; Minutes Approved.     

Chair’s Report  • Membership: 
o New Member(s):  The Adult & Aging Commission has recommended Dev Berger to fill one of their 

vacant representative seats on the HSCC.  Staff has submitted a letter of request for appointment by the 
Sacramento County Board of Supervisors (BOS) to the Board Clerk.  

o Resignation(s):  Frank L. Topping has resigned and though the Chair wanted to present a certificate of 
appreciate to Frank for his time served on the HSCC, Frank was unable to attend today’s meeting.  

• Upcoming Presentations: 
o October - Bobbie Park from the California Department of Veteran Affairs 
o November – Peter Tateishi, President and CEO of the Sacramento Metro Chamber   

2015 Heroes of Human Services Awards • Awards ceremony will be held October 6 at 9:30am in the BOS Chambers, 700 H Street.  
• After the Chair shared that donations were still needed for the reception and that volunteer opportunities were 

available, members donated money and volunteered to help with set-up and passing out programs at the 
ceremony.  

• Members were encouraged to attend the event.    
Special Presentation:   
Sacramento Steps Forward  

 
 

 

• Ryan Loofbourrow, Executive Director for Sacramento Steps forward (SSF) presented data on the current 
homeless situation and shared how SSF is using a collaborative, data-driven, outcomes-based approach to help  
individuals and families experiencing homelessness.    Some highlights of the presentation: 

o January 2015 Point-in-Time homeless count was 2659 individuals, 313 of which were veterans.   
o Strategic Plan to End Homelessness in Sacramento – Functional Zero Plan  
o Focusing on veterans and the chronic homeless. 

 Collaborating with VOA, Veterans Services, and the Sacramento Veterans Resource Center 
and had a two-day boot camp alongside the Veterans Administration (VA).  

 Since January, through the end of July, 298 Veterans have been housed. 
o Improving communication, data gathering, and referral & placement.  
o They have been building the “End Reach” system.  Working with the street homeless, jails and hospitals 

and areas like Loaves & Fishes, outreach to the streets, creation of coordinated entry, looking at what is 
needed for triage with the right combination of: 

 Permanent Supportive Housing 
 Rapid Re-housing 
 Transitional Housing  
 Return to Residency 
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 Access to Mainstream Services  

o Sacramento Steps Forward was able to house 2070 people this year.   
o Department of Human Assistance’s Housing Support program housed an additional 399 people.   

Following the presentation Q & A and discussion ensued with the group.  
 
Visit the Sacramento Steps Forward website for more information about the program:    
http://sacramentostepsforward.org/ 

Department and First 5 Commission 
Updates 

 
 

Health and Human Services:  Sherri Z. Heller provided a report included in the meeting packet.  
Human Assistance:  Gladys Deloney highlighted information from her report included in the meeting packet.  
First 5 Commission: Toni Moore highlighted information from the report provided in the meeting packet.  Added: 

• Report is similar to last month due to the Commission not meeting this month.  
• Annual audit was on the October agenda, but it has now been postponed until November.  

*Today is the last meeting for Toni Moore; she is retiring from the County after 30 years of service.  The new 
Executive Director, Julie Galleon, will be attending the HSCC meetings going forward.  Group congratulated Toni 
on her retirement and thanked her for her years of service.   

Member Advisory Boards & 
Community Member’s Updates 
  

Adult and Aging Commission: No report.    
Alcohol and Drug Advisory Board:  Melinda Avey provided a report included in the meeting packet.  Added: 

• National Take Back Day – Where people can take their unused prescription drugs happens on September 
26.  Melinda will send a list of sites participating in the “Take Back” to staff to forward to the group.   

Children’s Coalition:  Ernie Brown reported: 
• Department of Health & Human Services will be providing a new staff person to staff the Coalition and its 

subcommittees.   
• Children’s Trust Fund is in limbo as funding is not coming in like it had been in the past and now projections 

show that they will not be able issue a RFP for a couple of years.  A letter of request for a quarter of a 
million dollars was submitted to the BOS, but no word has come from it.   

Disability Advisory Commission:  Randy Hicks reported:  
• DAC is going to write a letter to SHRA to inquire how much housing stock they have, and how much of it is 

accessible.   
• DAC will be talking about 2015 Homeless Count including: what worked, what didn’t work and how to work 

with Police officers.   
• Commission and Programs did not meet on Tuesday. 
• Physical Access committee will be meeting this coming Tuesday and will be discussing the following items:                   

o New improvements on Howe Ave.   
o New improvements at the Airport including fixing the signage that distinguishes the Paratransit 

pickup from the bus pickup.     
o Physical Access Committee visited some County buildings to assess the signage and will be sharing 

the issues they found with the County.   
o Chris Jensen will be discussing the builders’ fees.   
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Mental Health Advisory Board:  Tom Campbell provided a report included in the meeting packet.   
Public Health Advisory Board:  No report.  Guest and PHAB member, Paula Green introduced herself and shared 
that she has volunteered to be a PHAB rep on the HSCC.  HSCC staff will follow up with PHAB staff to get their 
recommendation and then process a letter of request with the Board Clerk.     

Announcements  Randy Hicks announced:   
• Paratransit will be celebrating the 25th anniversary of the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) on Oct 12. 
• Tomorrow is the last day of for the Legislature and there is a bill to fund Department of Developmental 

Services (DDS) services.  Randy encouraged group to call one of the 26 senators to promote the funding of 
the Bill.   

Public Comments  Effie H. Ruggles, from the River City Medical Group, shared that she brought two social workers with her today to 
observe the HSCC meeting and will be rotating other social workers to observe future meetings.    

Adjournment Meeting adjourned  
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